UMPS MEETING MINUTES
June 6, 2013

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Cherie Stein.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report for May.  

There were deposits for the Music Awards Banquet, Cousins Subs fundraiser, Craft Fair, and $84 for the New Orleans trip. There was also a deposit for music patches.

There were expenses for WSMA instrumentalists ($357), WSMA medals ($850.20), plaques ($618.75), and scholarships ($2000).  $3500 of our budget was set aside for music awards.  We still have a few payments to make, including $71 to Quality Awards, $99 for soda for the banquet, $36x2 for the cakes and $81 for senior flowers.  The banquet tickets ($7/person) will help pay for these expenses.  Allie will follow up on the Choir & Orchestra expenses.


We are at -$80 for awards right now. We may want to budget more money in the upcoming years for people to go to the WSMA state competition since there is an upward trend (which is great).

Gloria & Julie will do the transition for the treasurer role later this summer.


There was a motion by Mary Tamlelyn to approve the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was seconded by Julie Bennett and the motion passed.

Minutes


Minutes from the May meeting were presented for review.  A motion was made by Bill Weis to approve the minutes, Doug Kazinski seconded, and the motion passed.

Director’s Reports

Mrs. Umhoefer indicated that they had a great Spring Band Concert.  They recognized the class of 2013, the first class she taught through all 4 high school years.  It was great to see how much they grew musically over the course of the 4 years. Concert recordings should be on the band web site.  They also had the Combined Concert and the Jazz Concert where the Middle School participated.

Mrs Umhoefer was out for 3 days for curriculum training. There will be some new classes next year including Beginning Piano, Music Composition, and Show Choir.


Graduation practice was held on Friday with report time at 7AM.  Sunday graduation had a 12:15 report time and a return time of 4PM.


The Music Trip will be the Wed-Sun after solo ensemble (March 5-9th).   This is the week before Spring Break.  They’ll leave after school on Wednesday.


Musical dates are April 3-5th.


Marching Band Freshman Camp is being held June 17-18 from 1-3PM.  Section Leaders will be there as well.  8th graders received their music.  Marching Band dates have been posted on the band site.  There is one change from August 23 to August 22nd.

Miss Schlecht was not present and did not send a report.

Mr. Hull was not present and did not send a report.

New Business:
The music banquet was successful.  Next year, we’ll bring our own plates.  It was good that there were 2 lines and that people were asked to start eating right away.
The Cousins Subs fundraiser was successful.  We received 10% of the day’s profits which amounted to $222.  This fundraiser is great since it doesn’t require work other than directing people to Cousins for that day.  A weekday may be good as well.

We plan on doing the Band Buttons and Spiritwear for fundraisers again next year. 
We’ll also plan on doing the Knights popcorn fundraiser since Colonel Pops is no longer available.  Students will get 50% profit on what they sell ($7/item).  We’ll plan on delivering at the back stage area.  We’ll ask if they can separate items by person (we still need to check).  Forms should be due November 22nd, with pick-up the Friday before the Cookie Walk.  Gloria was going to provide an estimate of what has sold in the past.
There was a discussion about the music scholarship process.  There was a suggestion that parents of younger children should not be part of the process since they have the advantage of seeing the essays.  Directors should have a big part of the process and we’ll also attempt to get at least 3 adults who do not have children in the music program to participate in the voting process.  
There was a vote to redistribute the percentage to 70% music points, 20% essay, and 10% non-music extra-curricular activities.  Bill Weis made the motion, Doug Kazinski seconded, and the vote passed.

Debbie Babula will put the music points rubric on the UMPS web site along with the scholarship application to set expectations.  We may want to revisit the anonymous numbering.  There was a suggestion to also give at least 5 scholarships next year.  We’ll revisit this after the craft fair.
Justin Weis sent a Thank You note for his scholarship.

There was a discussion on how to bring more parents to meetings.  There was a suggestion to buy extra Bandwear and give something out at the end of each meeting.  Another suggestion is to provide pizza.  The big trip next year will help bring in more people.  The kick-off is typically early in the school year.

There was a motion by Doug Kazinski to pay for half of the State Honors cost for Rachael Stein, Lyndsay Frisch and Pat Hill.  Mary Tamlelyn seconded the motion, and it passed. 

The board will get together on Wednesday August 14th to plan for band camp and get an early start on 2013-2014 planning.

Bill Weis motioned to adjourn the meeting and Doug Kazinski seconded the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Babula
Co-Secretary

